11 July 2018

Mr Philip Woodcock
Secretary, West Australian Branch
Australian Rail, Tram and Bus Industry Union

Dear Mr Woodcock

Re: — West Australian Branch, Australian Rail, Tram and Bus Industry Union - financial
report for year ending 31 December 2017 (FR2017/369)

| refer to the financial report of the West Australian Branch of the Australian Rail, Tram and Bus
Industry Union. The documents were lodged with the Registered Organisations Commission
(‘ROC’) on 28 June 2018.

The financial report has been filed. The financial report was filed based on a primary review.
This involved confirming whether the financial reporting timelines required under s.253, s.265,
s.266 and s.268 of the Fair Work (Registered Organisations) Act 2009 (RO Act) have been
satisfied, all documents required under s.268 of the RO Act were lodged and that various
disclosure requirements under the Australian Accounting Standards, RO Act and reporting
guidelines have been complied with. A primary review does not examine all disclosure
requirements.

You are not required to take any further action in respect of the report lodged. However | make
the following comment to assist you when preparing the next report. Please note the report for
year ending 31 December 2018 may be subject to an advanced compliance review.

Clerical error

The Statement of Financial Position shows an amount of $55,645 as a “Net liability”. This
should be described as “Net assets”.

Reporting Requirements

New Reporting Guidelines will apply to organisations and branches with financial years
commencing on or after 1 July 2017. The new Reporting Guidelines are now available on the
ROC website and any further information or updates on the guidelines will be provided through
the subscription service.

On the ROC website is a number of factsheets in relation to the financial reporting process and
associated timelines. Along with the new Reporting Guidelines, a model set of financial
statements can also be found. The ROC recommends reporting units use this model as it will
assist in ensuring compliance with the RO Act, the s.253 Reporting Guidelines and the
Australian Accounting Standards. Access to this information may be obtained via this link.

GPO Box 2983, Melbourne VIC 3001
Telephone: 1300 341 665 | Email: regorgs@roc.gov.au
Website: www.roc.gov.au


http://www.roc.gov.au/
http://www.roc.gov.au/website-information/email-updates
http://www.roc.gov.au/running-a-registered-organisation/financial-reporting

If you have any questions about the above or the reporting requirements, please do not hesitate
to contact me by email at stephen.kellett@roc.gov.au.

Yours faithfully

Stephen Kellett
Financial Reporting
Registered Organisations Commission


mailto:stephen.kellett@roc.gov.au






















































































































































